
To Whom it May Concern,        April 5, 2024 
 
My name is Geranda Seiler and I am writing to you on behalf of Ryan Franz.  I have had 
the wonderful opportunity over the past 8 years watching Ryan conquer every goal he 
has had.  He does not take shortcuts on anything.  When he wants something, such as 
his Masters Degree, I have no doubt that Evergreen will be just as impressed with Ryan 
as I am. 
 
Now lets get to the heart of who Ryan is in his heart.  A true son, friend and mentor.  I 
have yet to see someone who could surpass Ryan and his ability to help those who 
need a hand up.  Everyday I wake up to see numerous positive posts on his social 
media.  I need that more than he realizes. 
 
My favorite thing about Ryan, he sends me messages encouraging me “Hey, Mama G, 
how ya doin?”  I am a mother and grandmother.  Ryan is like a son to me.  Everyday I 
grow more and more proud of his perseverance, consistency and love for his family, 
friends and community. 
 
Please welcome Ryan into your family.  He will be a welcomed addition.  
 
Sincerely, 
Geranda Seiler 
1600 Indian Creek Dr. 
Temperance MI  48182 
419-279-7908 


